
 
 
 
Contact Name: Andy Rogers 
 
Tel No:  023 8028 5588 
 
E-mail:  andy.rogers@nfdc.gov.uk 
 
Date:   2 October 2013 
 
 
NOTIFICATION OF PORTFOLIO DECISION(S) 
 
On 2 October 2013, Cllr Vickers, the Planning and Transportation Portfolio Holder, made the 
following decision.  Any member of the Council, who is not a Portfolio Holder, who considers that 
this decision should be reviewed should give notice to the Monitoring Officer (Grainne O’Rourke) 
(in writing or by e-mail) to be received ON OR BY 5.15 P.M. ON WEDNESDAY, 9 OCTOBER 
2013. 
 
Details of the documents the Portfolio Holder considered are attached. 
 
DECISION: 
 
To submit representations on behalf of New Forest District Council objecting to the relaxations of 
planning control set out in the DCLG consultation paper entitled “Greater Flexibilities for change of 
use”. 
 
 
REASON(S): 
 
As set out in the report considered by the Portfolio Holder and the Planning Development Control 
Committee on 11 September 2013. 
 
 
ANY ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED AND REJECTED: 
 
As set out in the report.  The Planning Development Control Committee asked that the period for 
which empty shops should be marketed be increased to 12 months.  This is incorporated in the 
response. 
 
 
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST DECLARED: 
 
None. 
 
 
 
For Further Information Please Contact: 
 
Chris Elliott 
Head of Planning and Transportation 
Tel: 023 8028 5588 
E-mail: chris.elliott@nfdc.gov.uk 












